

SHEPPERTON STUDIOS • STUDIOS ROAD • SHEPPERTON • TW17 0QD •

## PROPOSED FILMING FOR FEATURE FILM IN GLASGOW OCTOBER 2018

Dear Resident & Businesses,

DTN, a UK based production company, are currently in pre-production for a Universal Pictures feature film that is due to film in Glasgow week commencing 22<sup>nd</sup> October 2018. The project is a family friendly action movie.

We are planning to film at Newton Street car park and on the pedestrian footbridge that crosses the M8 between Argyle Street and Waterloo Street on Saturday 27<sup>th</sup> October. This will, unfortunately, involve restricting vehicle access from Piccadilly Street onto North Street. This is to ensure the health and safety of the general public and our cast and crew.

We will also be parking a number of our technical vehicles on Cheapside Street for the duration of our filming on 27<sup>th</sup> October. We will ensure at all times that your access South to the Broomielaw is maintained and we will strive to ensure that we keep any inconvenience to you to an absolute minimum.

To ensure safety and continuity of our work we have obtained traffic control permissions including road closures during our filming period. We currently anticipate filming to last from 7am to 5pm on the 27th October with one hour prior to this for preparation work and one hour after this time, once filming has completed, in order to reinstate the location. We will be utilising a helicopter for filming and have applied for the required civil aviation permissions. The helicopter will maintain a high altitude above the City and only descend to a safe height during filming.

As we approach the filming dates my team and I will be spending more time in the area and we look forward to meeting many of you in the lead up to our filming. Part of our role is to mediate between the film crew and those upon whom it impacts. If you have any concerns or queries regarding our plans, please do not hesitate in contacting us on the details below.

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter and please do not hesitate to contact myself or the Glasgow Film Office on the details below should you have any questions about our project.

Filming of this kind cannot work without the cooperation of the community. Your patience and understanding is very much appreciated.

Yours Faithfully,

Tom Asquith
Location Manager
dtnlocations@gmail.com

Glasgow Film Office film.office@glasgow.gov.uk 0141 287 0424 07775 290175